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 ACADEMIC SENATE 

MINUTES 

MEETING 9
March 5, 2015, 2:00-4:00 p.m.

Towner Auditorium - PSY 150

1. CALL TO ORDER: 2:02 p.m.
2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA: Approved
3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

3.1 Academic Senate Minutes of February 19, 2015: Approved
4. REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES AND COUNCILS

4.1 Executive Committee
4.1.1 Announcements 
· Academic Senate Reception on Thursday, March 26, 2-4 p.m. in the Anatol Center.
· CBA 20.37: We are currently accepting applications for assigned time for exceptional service to student service. All faculty members are eligible. 

· The Executive Committee recommended the Confucius Institute and CEEE to the Provost.  

· The topic regarding minutes for the Executive Committee have been placed in the Executive Committee agenda.  

4.2 Nominating Committee
AAC: Jeff Atherton, COTA, Term Spring 2015: Approved. 
4.3 Councils

4.3.1 Status of Policies before the Senate Consent Calendar:
4.3.1.1 Discontinuance: CBA, Certificate in Transportation 
(AS-957-14/CEPC/URC) FIRST READING

4.3.1.2 Discontinuance: CBA, Certificate in International Business 

(AS-958-14/CEPC/URC) FIRST READING
4.3.1.3 Discontinuance: CHHS, MS in Health Science, Community Health
(AS-963-14/CEPC/URC) FIRST READING
4.3.1.4 Discontinuance: COE, BA in Engineering Systems
(AS-964-14/CEPC/URC) FIRST READING


These items were presented to the Academic Senate.  
5. REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES: None
6. SPECIAL ORDERS
6.1 Report: President Conoley (TIME CERTAIN: 2:15)
· Met with members of congress in Washington to discuss increases in summer Pell grants. These grants can help students interested in involvement such as international travel. An event is taking place on March 10 to promote International Travel.  

· Met with Orange County Congressman Dana Rorhbacher who is anxious to debate on campus regarding the legalization of marijuana. 

· In the course of three major events and two smaller ones, she met many impressive CSULB alumni who spoke about faculty that made a positive impact in their lives. 

· Meeting Friday with CFA about the Equity Program. 

6.2 Report: CFA, Douglas Domingo-Forasté
· Race to the Bottom Report was distributed. Three more will be going out in the next two months. 
· Equity: CFA is working to find ways to increase pay for faculty. CFA hopes to get more money by May 1 with retroactive checks. 
· Pay: This month there should be up to 3% for faculty that are below the SSI max.  
· The next E-Board meeting is March 10, 11:45am-1:15pm in FO4-180. Faculty members are welcome. Lunch is provided. 

· Campus safety survey is having technical issues that CFA is working on fixing.
6.3 Executive Committee Report - Questions on Intellectual Property for Provost Dowell 
Chair Soni showed the Academic Senate the complete list of questions they provided for the Provost to answer on March 19.  

Provost Dowell indicated that he appreciates the opportunity to answer these questions and will do his best to answer them as concisely and thoroughly as reasonably possible. He pointed out that what he speaks to will not be in defense of the policy as written, but rather be an effort to express what he thinks is a balance of interest between faculty in the university and students in this rapidly changing world. He believes the policy may need significant edits. 
7. UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
7.1 Proposal: Policy on Intellectual Property

(AS-944-14/FPPC) SECOND READING

The policy was tabled for the March 19th meeting.
8. NEW BUSINESS:
8.1 Open Discussion – Duration 20 minutes (TIME CERTAIN: AFTER 6.2 CFA REPORT)
· Concerns with the new buildings: Senator Stewart introduced several safety concerns in the LA buildings 2, 3 and 4: 1) The doors on several classrooms swell due to heat and moisture making the doors unable to open and people to get stuck inside classrooms. 2) Newer classrooms have fewer instructions on what to do in case of an emergency than the older classrooms. 3) Clear story windows on the high side of the buildings are too bright, not allowing the visibility on the projectors. They also heat up the rooms significantly. They need blinds. Senator Zitzer-Comfort indicated that issues with non-working flashing lights do not allow them to see the screen and affect the health of some students with light sensibilities. She was also told that it takes three weeks to replace a light bulb because they have to be special-ordered. Senator Muller pointed out the lack of efficiency when having to find the keys to let a last-minute faculty substitute into a classroom. Senator Schürer raised the concern that professors are being turned into bouncers because they have to arrive early to class to let students into the room to set up and have to stay late to make sure they all exit the room. Dean Wallace stated that they are working on these problems with Academic Affairs and will have a solution soon. Classroom keys are not easily accessible to protect the equipment in the rooms and does not have a solution to this problem at this time. 
· Unavailability of classrooms: Senator Yamada asked for clarification to understand how classroom availability is distributed because they don’t have classrooms for a number of courses. Provost Dowell said Mike Blazey works every year and takes everything to consideration to help balance the classrooms and they are happy to address specific questions. In addition, every college has a facilities coordinator who may address these issues. 
· Parking: Senator Schürer summarized the concerns in regards to parking discussed in a meeting in the fall and asked for updates from the administration. One of the issues is a disparity between the location of most of our classes and faculty versus the availability of parking. In the last discussion, they were brainstorming problem-solving ideas.  A second issue was the increasing number of clinic and “D” permits spaces. Would like to know if the clinic spaces are actually being used and if any new developments. Dean Wallace stated that the number of D spaces in Lots 6 and 7 was reduced. Dean Grenot-Scheyer explained that an analysis of the clinic spaces in Lot 6 had been done and that the number of clinic spaces had been reduced as a result of that thesis.  As of now they do not have any plans to further reduce parking for clinics based on their analysis indicating that the existing spaces are still needed. VP Stephens explained that the administration are continuing to look for different options to increase parking spaces: A new building is an option but rather expensive. Other surfaces may be manipulated to increase parking spots. She highly encourages the use of shuttles that transport people to campus from outside parking areas. VP Stephens also stated that they are looking at places where they can install more electronic car charging stations. 
· Safety: Senator Leonard-Giesen addressed the issue of safety in parking Lot 6. It is poorly lit and two lights posts have been out for months. She reported this problem several times but it has not been fixed. Senator Huckaby said people drive too fast on the street right in front of the nursing school and it is very dangerous. She suggested adding a crosswalk that lights up when people are crossing. Senator Chun pointed out that Brotman Hall is unsafe in late hours or when dark. Restrooms are located outside making people vulnerable for assault. She suggests the installation of more panic buttons in that area. 
· New Website: Senator Zitzer-Comfort said many people, including students, expressed that they were blind-sighted with the new website, they think it is more difficult to use because it is not as organized and feel they should have been forewarned before it was launched. Multiple senators agreed that the launch of the new website could have been handled differently and that consultation with the faculty could increase morale, and that it was a shame that the expertise of faculty was not used to contribute to the web site. Senator Schürer announced that on Friday, March 6, 1-4 p.m. in the Pyramid, Pacific Sunset Room there will be an open forum to answer questions about the new website. Must RSVP to this event provided on the link in the Wednesday message. 
· Input: Senator Klink stated that it will be helpful if the faculty had a place to express their concerns and ideas freely so that administrators are informed and have the opportunity to review and address the issues. Chair Soni stated that President Conoley demonstrated interest in being informed of issues. Chair Soni will be sending out a message to all faculty and perhaps all campus soliciting input which will be forwarded to the President. 
8.2 Avoidance of Conflict of Interest in the Assignment of Course Materials (AS-968/FPPC) FIRST READING (TIME CERTAIN 3:00 p.m.)
· Senator Torabzadeh introduced this policy stating that it is fifteen years old and thus needed revision. The academic Senate is welcome to add necessary changes. PowerPoint is provided by the minutes in the following link: http://web.csulb.edu/divisions/aa/grad_undergrad/senate/about/agendas/
9. ADJOURNMENT: 3:44 p.m.

